Palmyra Planning Board

Meeting Minutes 
Date: 5/28/2024

Call to order and flag salute - The meeting was called to order by the Chair at 6:00 p.m. 
I. Roll call
Planning Board Members present: Chair David Leavitt, Corey Dow, Katie Burrill, Michael LePage (alternate)

Diane White, Secretary

Select Board members: Vondell Dunphy, Herbert Bates

Others Present: Joshua Johnson
II. Correspondence 
a) Hometown Health Center Permit – Question about the permit
Kathy York of Bowman Constructors asked for a copy of the permit for Hometown Health Center. This was not found. Unsure if a permit was issued. Finding of Facts was given to Kathy.  A permit was signed by the Chair.  Conditions listed on the plat plan.
III. Process Land Use Permit Application
a) Joshua Johnson – Bottle Redemption at 9 Gee Road – application to replace one container and add another.
Joshua wants to replace an 8 x 20 shipping container with an 8 x 40 container and add another 8 x 40 container.  Public Hearing waived for the last application. 

Katie led the review of the application (for completeness and compliance).  Motion made by Corey to accept the application as complete—second by Dave.  Passed 3-0.     

Motion by Dave to waive the public hearing (since he has submitted several applications to add containers)—second by Corey.  Passed 3-0.  Motion made by Corey and second by Katie to accept as complete and compliant. Passed 3-0.  The permit was signed by the Board.
IV. Announcements
Dave told those present that he was told that the fire at the campground (at one of the campers) was caused by a rechargeable battery.  He explained that he wanted to mention this as a safety announcement about the dangers of leaving batteries on the charger.  
V. Reports
a) Secretary’s Report (5/14/2024) – Motion and second to accept as written. Passed 3-0.   

b) CEO Report – Not present.  Dave had talked to Travis (CEO).   
· Dead trees at the solar farm will be replaced in June.  
· Access road for Hometown Health Center (Fletcher Drive) has not been started. Dave said that required test and inspection reports have not been provided. 
· No resolution yet for the junkyard on Estes Avenue.
· Dave asked how far an applicant can depart from the approved plan.  According to the plans submitted by Andre Poulin for his subdivision on Main Street, power was going to be underground.  Instead they have installed above ground electrical wires.  Travis (CEO) told Dave he does not intend to pursue this. 

Katie asked if a permit is needed for electrical service.  Diane explained that a town official signs a CMP Form 1190 (pole permit) that states that the applicant has received all local permits required. The form then goes to CMP.  

Corey said that changes made should be on the plan.  Select Board members present (Herb and Vondell) agree that the plan should be followed. 
Mike stated that they must build per the stamped civil engineering drawing.

Recommendation of the Planning Board (for CEO):  conform to the drawing or submit an amended drawing.

VI. Old Business
a) June 11th meeting (elections) - Diane will not be available.  Discussion on whether to cancel or hold the meeting.  Motion made by Dave to cancel the June 11th meeting.  Corey 2nd.  Passed 3-0. 
b) Discussion on occupancy permits.  Dave said it would give leverage.  The ordinance would have to be changed.  To be discussed more at a later date.
VII. New Business – none
VIII. Adjournment - Katie motioned to adjourn—second by Corey.  Passed 3-0.  Meeting adjourned at 6:39 p.m.
Respectfully submitted 
Diane White, Secretary

NEXT MEETING - 6/25/2024
Approved as written 6/25/2024
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